
TRAFFIC SAFTY COMMISIONMEETING MINUTES 
JUNE 11, 2025 

 
Commission Members Present: Clint Coleman, Tina Schimpf, Gary Bryant, Jackie Jones, 
DeAnna Ball-Karb, and Tom O'Brien 
  
City Members Present: Traci Hensley, Spencer Pollack, Ryan Potter, and Officer Chris Davis 
  
Visiting Citizens: David Devore 
  

1. Call Meeting to Order: 8:30AM 

  
2. Introductions:  

  
3. Approval of the June 11, 2025 Minutes: Moved by Clint / Seconded by Tom with the 

following Amendments:  
a. Spencer Pollack recommended 30mph Speed Limit on both sides of S Ivy Street 

once the project is complete.      
b. Tom O'Brien recommended correction of the term pump out to bump-out. 

                                                                                                                                                            
             
  

4. Citizen Input: David Devore from the new development: Marks Place at Tofte Farms 
shared his concerns about cars using their neighborhood as a pass thru. Concerned for the 
safety of Children at play, and overall Safety of Citizens in the neighborhood. 

     He provided several recommendations:  
a. Add a 4way Stop at Pine & 17th 
b. No thru street for 17th 
c. Require Developer to complete "Loop Road" 

Canby Traffic Safety Commission Members are encouraged to visit the neighborhood to better 
understand David's concerns and be prepared to discuss suggested next steps.       

  
5. Old Business:  

a. N Locust and Territorial Rd Painting Curbs. (Spencer said it is on the list of things to 
do) 

b. Crash Data for Hwy 99E & Southend Rd. (Officer Davis is waiting to hear back from 
ODOT with the data) 

  
6. New Business:  

a. Traffic counts on N Holly/average speed 28mph to 29mph (a further discussion of what 
intersections would be eligible for Crosswalks accross N Holly given the inconsistency of 
ADA Ramps and Sidewalks. Clint Suggested Possible Crosswalk locations of 9th/10th 
and 12th / Spencer to review and comment at our next meeting.       

b. Stop sign at Pine St along with signal on Pine and 99E. (Councilor Hensley shared there 
are plans in the works to change the intersection 



       at Pine near the HistoricTrain Station Museum which would improve traffic flows and 
overall safety - these will be addressed in the new  
       Transportation Systems Plan / TSP)      
  
7. City Staff Reports:  
    a. Canby Police: Officer Davis reported 295 Citations were issued in June / 19 Traffic 
Complaints / 12 DUI's. 
    b. Canby Public Works: Spencer reported on many projects NE 10th Piping and Paving 
project, S Ivy Project along with the 4th of July in Canby just to name a few.  
    c.  Canby Planning: Ryan reported on the home on 4th SW Elm is being restored to it's 
Original state and is on the Canby Historic Registry. He said the new Grocery            Outlet will 
open on July 24th. and an Open House for the City of Canby Transportation Systems Plan TSP 
will be help on Aug 19th at Ackerman School. 
    d. Canby Council Liaison: Councilor Hensley said the interim City Manager is reaching out to 
the Cities various committees and will help our City Leaders during this            transitional 
period until a permanent City Manager is on board. She shared her concerns about the ODOT 
cuts and how the Govenor is addressing these issues. She          thanked all the City employees 
who all helped to make Canby's 4th of July Celebration another big success and is trying to bring 
back the 4th July Pancake breakfast.  
  
8. Board Member Reports: (All our Board Members Thanked Canby Public Works, Canby 
Police and Canby Fire and all the numerous volunteers for all they did for 
our                                                Canby 4th of July Celebration)  
    a. De Anna:  Shared her concerns regarding running stop lights on Hwy 99E in Canby. 
    b. Gary: Shared his concerns regarding Speeders on N Holly St. 
    c. Clint:  Thanked Gary for doing an Excellent job running our 4th of July Car Show and 
thanked our Code Enforcement team for getting graffiti removed. 
    d. Jackie: Shared concerns regarding parked vehicles along 13th & Berg Parkway near Elm 
with 4 sale signs and rusty vehicles which are an eye sore. 
    e. Tom:  Shared concerns regarding Shrubs obstructing view at the intersection of NW 3rd & 
Cedar / a safety concern for drivers and pedestrians. 
    f. Tina:   Shared concerns regarding red light running and safety concerns on S Ivy and thru 
School zones.  
 
9. Adjourn Meeting: 9:51AM 
 
10. Next Meeting:  August 13th, 2025 @ 8:30AM    
 


